
    

September 9, 2013   

Toronto & East York Community Council 
City Hall 
100 Queen St. West, 2nd Floor 
Toronto ON M5H 2N2   

Dear Members,  

RE: Traffic Alterations in the Pape & Riverdale Neighbourhood  

A number of parents raised concerns regarding student safety at the cross walk at Pape and Riverdale 
due to the two lanes of traffic proceeding through the intersection southbound at the same time. 
Transportation staff met with residents on-site and recommended the closure of the western lane to 
improve safety.  

It is Recommended that:  

1) Community Council approve the road alteration/narrowing on the west side of Pape Avenue, just 
north of Riverdale Avenue, generally as shown on Drawing No. 421G-1191 dated September 
2013, entitled "Pape Avenue, north of Riverdale Avenue – proposed road narrowing"  

2) Community Council prohibit southbound right turns from 7:00 am to 9:00 am, Monday to Friday, 
cyclists excepted, at the intersection of Pape Avenue and Withrow Avenue  

3) Community Council prohibit southbound right turns from 7:00 am to 9:00 am, Monday to Friday, 
cyclists excepted, at the intersection of Pape Avenue and Dingwall Avenue   

Sincerely,     

Councillor Paula Fletcher 
Ward 30, Toronto-Danforth  

Attachments: Drawing No. 421G-1191 


